FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS ON THE

PHYSICIAN QUALITY REPORTING SYSTEM (PQRS)
Q:  
How can I avoid the payment reduction slated for 2015?  

A:  
A Medicare eligible professional can avoid the PQRS payment reduction slated for 2015 by performing and reporting on the CMS 1500 claim form one (1) valid measure for one patient on one date of service that must occur on or before December 31, 2013.  To qualify, valid claims must be processed by Medicare no later than February 28, 2014.   

Q:  
How can I become a successful PQRS participant for 2013? 

A:   
A Medicare eligible professional may become a successful PQRS participant by performing and reporting via claims at least 3 measures for at least 50% of eligible instances. 
Q:  
Will the 2014 PQRS program be similar to the 2013 program? 
A:   
CMS has proposed significant changes to the 2014 PQRS program, which are still pending.  We will advise members as soon as the 2014 program is finalized.  

Q:  
Which mental health care professionals are eligible to participate in PQRS? 

A:   
Physicians, Physician assistants, Nurse practitioners, Clinical social workers and Clinical psychologists

Q:  
How can I confirm that my measure was received and processed to ensure that I will not be subject to a payment reduction for 2015? 

A:  
Your remittance advice or explanation of benefits will include the following denial code: N365 – "This procedure code is not payable.  It is for reporting/information purposes only."   In addition, CMS materials include the following additional information:

The N365 denial code is just an indicator that the QDC codes were received.  It does not guarantee that the QDC was correct or that reporting thresholds were met.  However, when a QDC is reported satisfactorily (by the individual eligible provider), the N365 denial code can indicate that the claim will be used in calculating incentive eligibility [or exemption from payment reduction].  
